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MEMORANDUM

Phillip Messina, Municipal Administrator
Mayor Hunter and Members of the Assembly

Michael Scarcelli, Planning and Community Development Director
Samantha Pierson, Planner I

Marijuana Cultivation and Retail License Renewals - Northern Lights Indoor
Gardens

June 22, 2017

The Planning Commission approved the marijuana cultivation and retail licenses for Northern
Lights Indoor Gardens on May 17, 2016. The business's agent submitted an annual report to the
Planning Department on April 20, 2017 detailing the first year of operations. The Planning
Commission considered the report at their May 16, 2017 meeting, with no action required. To

date, Northern Lights Indoor Gardens is in full compliance with all state law and local regulations
regarding marijuana retail and cultivation business.

In May 2017, the Planning Department received a citizen complaint with 70 signatures regarding a
variety of objections to marijuana business^ at Sawmill Creek Plaza due to alleged impacts to the
adjacent neighborhood. Staff investigated and found merit to the complaint regarding odor impacts.
Northern Lights Indoor Gardens, LLC, took immediate corrective action that included revamping the
filtration system and ordering more carbon filters. Staff was satisfied that the odor impacts were
mitigated to adequate levels in a commercial district. Staff addressed these concerns and the
subsequent remedial steps taken in a June 20^^^ report to the Planning Commission. Overall, the
businesses have been very responsive to these concerns. Staff will remain cognizant of the concerns
raised by the neighboring citizens and do further study into mitigation measures that support the local
commercial district and residential uses within it.

RECOMMENDED ACTION: Approval of the license renewals.

^ The complaint was in response the proposed Conditional Use Permit Amendment of Weed Dudes, but implicated
Norther Lights Indoor Gardens, LLC, due to the nature of the objections. The original letter as well as staff's

response is attached.
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